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News from Chief and  CouncilNews from Chief and  Council  

Eagle Village First Nation 
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As I sit here looking out my office window at the 

rain and the oncoming signs of spring, I, find myself 

thinking about just how much is going on and how 

do I communicate all this information in a short and 

precise article. There are developments and realities 

that are coming in every department and program 

that we deliver to you, the members and we need for 

you to know what the issues are and some of the 

possible solutions.  Unfortunately I cannot do this in 

just one article so I will give you a follow up of my 

last article with additional information as an attach-

ment.  
 

In my last article I had mentioned that we would be 

doing renovations and improvements to the Commu-

nity Hall.  All the work and improvements outlined 

are in the process of being realized and we have 

added a few new improvements because they need to 

be done as well.  We are adding a commercial dish-

washer, replacing the propane stove, and the hood 

over the stove must be changed as well as it does not 

meet todayôs building code and a storage shed will 

be built.  The last improvement that will be done is 

the removal of the garage door, it will be replaced by 

a set of double doors the same as those at the front 

entrance.  
 

As you are aware we are living first hand and feeling 

the impacts of the ongoing forestry crisis in our re-

gion. It seems that Common Wealth Plywood is not 

going to re-open anytime soon and we are working 

with the Mayors and our local deputy to find a solu-

tion as many of the workers laid off last June are 

members of this community and their employment 

insurance will run out soon. They will be forced to 

apply for social assistance to be able to live when all 

they want to do is have a job and make a living.  

Bullying Workshop a Great SuccessBullying Workshop a Great Success  

Over 130 people attended the workshop, on Wednes-

day March 14th, when the "Canadian Half 

Pints" (Little People) came to entertain us with their 

basketball tricks while introducing the Workshop on 

Bullying to the parents, youths and members of the 

community in attendance.  
 

It began with a clinic that taught the kids basketball 

techniques, followed by the Bullying Workshop and 

the evening ended with a comedy basketball show. 

Everyone was amused and educated in the same 

evening.  
 

I would like to take this time to thank, Tina Chevrier 

and Roxane McKenzie who volunteered their time to 

help serve snacks and refreshments. Thank you to 

Roger Mitchell for taking care of the sound system 

and helping with the set-up. Thank You to Jackie 

Honen, Mitchell McMartin, Gerald Jawbone 

(Adults) and Logan Haymond, Lucas Raymond, 

Kieran McGregor, Cassie McKenzie, Devon 

McKenzie, Joshua Chevrier, and Zachary Haymond 

(Youths) who participated in the Comedy Show, 

your sportsmanship was awesome, and we could not 

have done it without you.  Thank you everyone for 



MIGIZY ODENAW MAZINAIGANMIGIZY ODENAW MAZINAIGAN   
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Information from the Membership DepartmentInformation from the Membership Department  

CERTIFICATE OF INDIAN STATUS  
 

I attended a National Indian Registration Workshop in Ottawa in March.  One of 

the topics of the workshop was concerning the new secure Certificate of Indian 

Status that will replace existing certificates. 
 

The primary goals of the issuance of the new secure certificate are that it will be a 

more secure card and it will be better recognized as a valid proof of identity and 

entitlement.   
 

The targeted date of the implementation of new secure Certificate of Indian Status 

is 2008.  At the time of the national implementation of the new secure certificate, 

Registered Indians of Canada will be informed as to when and where the new cer-

tificate will be issued. 
 

Presently, the following existing Certificates of Indian Status continue to be issued 

and remain the official Indian and Northern Affairs Canada document that identi-

fies the cardholder as being a registered Indian as defined by the Indian Act. 
 

-      The Paper/Laminated Card (issued at all Indian Registration Offices through-

out 

       Canada) and 

-      The Pilot Project Version (a plastic card with a digital photo and magnetic 

strip 

        issued in person only at Indian and Northern Affairs Canada in Gatineau, 

Quebec). 

Birth Certificates  

Ontario & Quebec 
 

You can obtain birth certificate applica-

tion forms from the Internet.   

The Web addresses are: 

 

For Ontario:   

www.cbs.gov.on.ca  

Click on Language Preference,  

then Ministry Programs. 

 

For Quebec:    

www.etatcivil.gouv.qc.ca 

 
Information on how and where to obtain birth,  

marriage and death certificates from these prov-

inces are available on each their websites.   

The Ontario website offers on-line applications. 

Community Access ProgramCommunity Access Program  

 

 

 

 

 

Daylight Savings 

Time Change 

To be sure that your computer does not encounter is-

sues,  

please follow the steps below: 
 

1. Double click on your clock on the right side of your task bar 

2. Click on the Time Zone tab 

3. Uncheck  ñautomatically adjust clock for daylight saving changesò 

4. Click on the Date & Time tab 

5. Change the time manually 

6. Go to www.microsoft.com and check for updates for your system 

 

Your Computer will work more efficiently for you and your 

family. 

NOMINATION MEETINGNOMINATION MEETING   

FORFOR  

CHIEF AND COUNCIL-CHIEF AND COUNCIL-

LORSLORS  

  

Date:  Date:    

April 27th, 2007April 27th, 2007  

  

Time:  Time:    

4:00 pm 4:00 pm --  7:00 pm7:00 pm  

  

Place:   Place:     

Eagle Village Community Eagle Village Community 

HallHall   

  

For information call ...For information call ...   
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Lionôs Club Spring FairLionôs Club Spring Fair  

April 27th, 28th & 29thApril 27th, 28th & 29th   

Temiscaming Rec CentreTemiscaming Rec Centre  

LôEnvol Training Centre Responds to Community NeedsLôEnvol Training Centre Responds to Community Needs  

There are many opportunities out there to explore 

but we know it will take everyone working together, 

we cannot do this alone.                     (Continued on 

page 3) In the mean time we are aware that Tembec 

is in the process of doing testing and interviews and 

will be hiring new employees soon. We have sent a 

letter to the President, Mr. Lopez reminding him that 

as First Nations we represent about 18% of the popu-

lation and we expect that any new hiringôs will take 

this into consideration and that soon, those members 

who want to work at Tembec will be employed.  We 

will do what is needed to be done because our mem-

bers want to work and if we are not the ones who 

have jobs for them, we will try to influence employ-

ers to hire our members. It doesnôt solve the problem 

that our members need more jobs than those avail-

able but every effort makes a difference. 
 

We have recently been approached by SOCAM, a 

First Nations Communication Company that man-

ages a network of radio stations in Quebecôs First 

Nationôs communities and would like to enlarge their 

network by adding the Algonquin Communities to 

their network.  There is a new provincial program to 

help communities build radio stations and operate 

them. The people from SOCAM are prepared to do 

the majority of the required work and proposals to 

help us have our own radio station. A project we 

hope to realize to improve our ability to communi-

cate with our members.  We intend to formally meet 

the representatives of SOCAM in the coming weeks 

to start the work required to realize this project. 
 

In closing, I am sure by now you are aware that elec-

tion time is upon us again and I am informing you of 

my intention to seek another mandate as Chief of 

Eagle Village to continue to improve the level of 

STARTSTART--UP OF A NEW JOB UP OF A NEW JOB 

SEARCH TRAINING AND SUP-SEARCH TRAINING AND SUP-

PORT SERVICEPORT SERVICE  

  

On April 2nd, 2007, lôEnvol Training 

Centre will begin offering a new job 

search training and support service. The 

need for this type of service came about 

following discussions with various com-

munity groups. Since the spring of 2006, 

many workers have lost their jobs in 

Temiscaming and Kipawa because of the 

crisis in the forest industry. A major por-

about the labor market and make their 

job search easier. Participants can pre-

pare or update resumes and cover letters, 

and prepare for the job interview. They 

will have access to professional services 

such as career counseling and consulting 

in vocational training. 

 

We are proud to offer this service to the 

population of Temiscaming and Kipawa 

by providing the necessary tools to deal 

with these difficult economic times. Per-

sons interested in this service should 

tion of the people affected by job cuts 

need help in looking for employment. 

For that reason, the Economic Recovery 

Committee and its partners, the Local 

Employment Centre and lôEnvol decided 

to implement this new job search train-

ing and support service. It will be of-

fered free of charge from Monday to 

Friday in the afternoons and workshops 

will be organized on a weekly basis. 

Mrs. Danielle Gravelle, resource person, 

will be there to help the clientele learn 

basic computer skills, get information 

Collin McKenzie, a Grade 6 Student at 

G. Theberge School won first place 

with his drawing for School Bus Safety 

Week in the Board Level Competition 

(25 schools competed). Mr. Ainsley 

Rose, a Director of Education pre-

sented the award (a new bike) to Collin 

during a school assembly on Monday 

April 2, 2007. All Board Level contest-

ants will have their drawings displayed 

in a Western Quebec School Board 

calendar for the 2007/2008 school year. 
 

Congratulations Collin,  

weôre very proud of you! 

Mom, Dad, family and friends 

Rose Jawbone ï Principal G.T.S. 

Glenda Moore ï Education Coordina-

Eagle Village Education DepartmentEagle Village Education Department  News from Chief and  CouncilNews from Chief and  Council  

 

1ST ANNUAL 1ST ANNUAL   

ñHOUSE TO HOUSEòñHOUSE TO HOUSEò  

KIPAWA MUNICIPAL-KIPAWA MUNICIPAL-

ITY ITY   

GARAGE SALEGARAGE SALE   
 

To participate please call the Kipawa Municipality Office  

819-627-3500 and register by April 24th !! 
 

A flyer containing the location of all participating households will be made  

and distributed. This event will also be advertised in newspapers, on television  

and on the radio. So get ready to turn your ñjunkò into treasure!! 
 

1st Annual ñHouse to Houseò Kipawa Municipality Garage Sale 

will be held on May 12th, 2007 from 9:00 am - 5:00 pm within the Kipawa Mu-



Eagle Village Housing DepartmentEagle Village Housing Department  
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HOME MAINTENANCE SCH EDULE 
 

Regular Maintenance Is the Keyð Inspecting your home on a regular basis and following good maintenance practices is the best 

way to protect your investment in your home. Whether you take care of a few tasks at a time or several all at once, it is important to 

get into the habit of doing them. Establish a routine for yourself and you will find the work is easy to accomplish and not very time 

consuming. A regular schedule of seasonal maintenance can put a stop to the most common ð and costly ð problems, before they 

occur. If necessary use a camera to take pictures of anything you might want to share with an expert for advice or to monitor or re-

mind you of a situation later. 

By following the information noted here, you will learn about protecting your investment and how to help keep your home a safe and 

healthy place to live. 

If you do not feel comfortable performing some of the home maintenance tasks listed below, or have the necessary equipment, for 

example a ladder, you may want to consider hiring a qualified handy person to help you. 

Always remember to use  

safety when performing any tasks. 

JUST A THOUGHT  

 

ñ A house is made of walls and beams; 

a home is built with love and dreamsò 

 

Anonymous 

GOOD HOUSEKEEPING TIP  

 

Maxine Tip  
 

Always keep several get well cards  

on the mantle é 

so if unexpected guests arrive, 

they will think youôve been sick and unable to 

clean 

Have aHave a  

Safe and Safe and 

HappyHappy  

EasterEaster  

Eagle Village First Nation Housing 

&  

CMHC  

 After consulting your hot water 

tank ownerôs manual, carefully 

test the temperature and pressure 

relief valve to ensure it is not 

stuck. (Caution: This test may 

release hot water that can cause 

burns.) 

 

Open valve to outside hose connec-
tion after all danger of frost has 
passed. 

 Check and clean or replace fur-
nace air filters each month during 
the heating season. Ventilation 
system, for example heat recov-
ery ventilator (Venmar), filters 
should be checked every two 
months. 

 

Examine the foundation walls for 
cracks, leaks or signs of moisture, 
and repair as required. Repair and 
paint fences as necessary. 

 

Have fireplace or woodstove and 
chimney cleaned and serviced as 
needed. 

 

Ensure sump pump is operating 
properly before the spring thaw sets 
in. Ensure discharge pipe is con-
nected and allows water to drain 
away from the foundation. 

 
Clean or replace air conditioning 
filter (if applicable). 

 
Re-level any exterior steps or decks 
which moved due to frost or settling. 

 

Check dehumidifier and clean if 
necessary. 

 

Check eaves troughs and down-
spouts for loose joints and secure 
attachment to your home, clear any 
obstructions, and ensure water flows 
away from your foundation. 

 Check smoke, carbon monoxide 
and security alarms and replace 
batteries. 

 
Clear all drainage ditches and cul-
verts of debris. 

 Clean windows, screens and 
hardware, and replace storm win-
dows with screens. Check 
screens first and repair or replace 
if needed. 

 

Undertake spring landscape mainte-

nance and, if necessary, fertilize 

young trees. 

SPRING HOME MAINTENACE CHECKLISTSPRING HOME MAINTENACE CHECKLIST   
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Eagle Village Police DepartmentEagle Village Police Department  

Police need the public to be aware that 

one or more individuals is tampering 

with private property. The suspect or 

suspects are entering peoples yard late at 

night and/or early in the morning. Vehi-

cles are being checked by the/these indi-

viduals and we are asking that you en-

sure you lock your vehicle and park it 

near lighting area when not in use. 
 

We have also been receiving complaints 

of individuals throwing eggs at homes, 

and this usually occurs before 11:00 pm 

on any given night. Should you have any 

information in regards to these crimes, 

we ask you to assist the police to help us 

bring the suspect and/or suspects to jus-

tice. 
 

Officer Terry Polson wishes to inform 

the public that he told some kids not to 

play near the lake as the ice is quickly 

melting and is dangerous. We ask you to 

ensure your child is aware of the ice dan-

gers for this time of year.    
 

I also want to update you with the ticket 

issue, our request has been accepted for 

the police officers to issue Highway 

Safety Code Infraction tickets on the 

community of Eagle Village and we are 

still waiting for the infraction booklets to 

be sent to our attention. Be advised that 

anyone contravening any section of the 

HSC an infraction ticket can be mailed 

to you at a later date. We ask that you 

respect the traffic regulations stop signs, 

speed, seat belt etcé as you do when 

you leave the community. Once we re-

ceive the new ticket booklets, we shall 

enforce the identical traffic laws, have 

the same method of payment of fines as 

our SQ partners and any revocation or 

suspension will be administered by the 

SAAQ (Societe de L'Assurance Automo-

Aerial Photos of Eagle Village First Nation Aerial Photos of Eagle Village First Nation --  KipawaKipawa  

Here are some pictures of Eagle Village First Nation - Kipawa (submitted by Brenda St-Denis). The pictures with the red stars are of 

the community (the star is the Community Hall which gives you a point of reference). The picture (bottom-left) is the renovated 


